
Everyone is the same.  Everyone has their home being made by the Dharma activity.  
That means that this great cosmos is being made by the Dharma activity and we 
ourselves are being made by the Dharma activity.  And so everyone must follow the 
Dharma activity.  Originally there is no such thing as good or evil.  As long as we
follow the Dharma activity, to that extent, there is neither good nor evil.  
However, because the "I am" proclaiming self is born, everybody ends up violating 
the Dharma activity.   When the "I am self" manifests, then that self tends to 
embrace only that which is beneficial to itself and reject everything that is not 
beneficial to itself.  Everybody ends up in the same way.  There is not even one 
person who has not sinned.  Everybody self-centeredly acknowledges their "I am 
selves" and acts only for their own benefit and therefore violates the Dharma 
activity.  The question, ÒWhat is the Dharma activity?Ó is an enormous question. 
But in any case, the ceremony that we just did, the Sange Mon, is a ceremony in 
which you vow to manifest a self that does not violate the Dharma activity.  There 
really are no such things as either difficult or easy.  Some people become 
disciples but then they quit saying, ÒThis is too hard; I cannot do this. This is 
impossible for me,Ó but in fact, there is no such thing originally as difficult.  
It is only your self-centered way of thinking that thinks that.  ThatÕs when people
give birth to teachings that are comfortable for them, that are convenient for 
them, that benefit them, that are from the point of view of the "I am self."  And 
through those kinds of teachings, people do reach some kind of salvation.  And so 
thatÕs fine but according to Tathagata Zen that is not true salvation.  The only 
real happiness, the only true salvation, comes from following the activity that 
forms you and your home, which is the cosmos, that is, the Dharma activity.   If we
analyze the Dharma activity according to the teachings of Buddhism, we can divide 
it into the Buddha activity, the activity of the Buddha, and secondly, the teaching
which believes in the teaching of Buddha, and thirdly, the people who follow that 
teaching.  But if I were to speak in detail about the principle of these three, I 
couldnÕt get to the end of it even in an hour or two.  One of the three treasures 
is the Dharma activity itself.  There is no reality or truth other than the Dharma 
activity.  The one doing that activity is the Buddha.  And the teaching that 
teaches about that activity is Dharma teaching.  Then the group of people who 
believe in that teaching and then practice that teaching, actually do that teaching
just as they have learned it, are called the Sangha.  So now itÕs time to vow to 
willingly, using your own power, joyfully and happily put these three treasures 
into practice; actually do them yourself.  Now we will do the ceremony of taking 
this vow, this what we call the original vow.  Now the Roshi will give these three 
treasures and so you should do the action of receiving them.    
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The End


